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TO:​ ​ Weber Board of Education and 
Superintendent Gina Butters 

 
FROM:     ​ Weber School District Fees Committee 
 
DATE:​ ​ April 9, 2025 
 
SUBJECT:​ 2025-2026 SCHOOL FEES AND SPEND PLAN-2nd READING 

 
 
The District Fees Committee is seeking Board of Education approval on the School Fees and 
Spend Plan for the 2025-2026 school year. We are asking for the Board to acknowledge the 
suggested changes made to these fee schedules. You will find previous changes that were 
presented in the 1st reading in red or crossed out on the schedules.  Changes due to HB 344 
since the 1st reading are indicated in pink.  The information you have viewed was gathered by 
working with the Fees Committee, who in return shared information with their parents, 
schools and departments for feedback.   
 
For your information, changes have been made to all our 2025-2026 fees schedules to align 
with the state policies.  (HB344) will restrict our ability to charge fees for certain courses, like 
Science, for example.  We have until July 1 this year to amend the fee schedule to be in 
compliance with the legislation.  
 
The District Fees Committee believes this updated Fees Schedule and Spend Plan creates 
transparency for the schools, students and communities, it also creates equity for all students. 
 
Based on this information and barring any public comment or concern, the Weber School Fees 
Committee is requesting the Board to accept the suggested changes for the 2025-2026 school 
year Fees Schedules for a second reading. 
 
Professionally, 
 
Rob Lake 
Asst. Dir. of Secondary Education 


